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7 July 2017 

TO:  	EMERGENCY MEDICINE CORE, GP AND FOUNDATION TRAINEES AUGUST 2016

Dear Doctor 

RE:	YOUR ATTACHMENT AT ANTRIM EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT

I understand that you are coming to work in the Emergency Department on 2 August 2017 and we are looking forwarding to working with you.  

A PDF file of the latest edition of our handbook is attached to the email accompanying this letter.   You will be given a hard copy when you arrive – this is a valuable resource – you need to bring it with you to our induction course and you must not lose it.  It will help you and us if you can get stuck into the handbook as soon as possible.

Your attachment here begins with an extensive Emergency Medicine Induction Course – all of it is compulsory for all of you – a timetable is attached.  I also attach some documents containing the “homework” that we require you to do during your induction period.  Please check your induction programme –it outlines when each homework session is covered – and print off the relevant topic to complete and bring in for the teaching sessions on the following day.  

I am the department’s lead Clinical Supervisor and I attach details of educational supervisors.  Your educational supervisor will have a meeting with you over the next two weeks to discuss your objectives and training needs during this attachment.  In addition to our departmental educational supervisors, Foundation and GP Trainees will have input from their specific training programmes and you will be learning more about this shortly.  CT3s will be allocated paediatric experience on the rota.  

Your rota has been prepared for the first 12 days – this is attached.  Unless it has been arranged with us already for special circumstances, leave is not possible during this time but if a particular shift doesn’t suit you, you can always swap with one of your colleagues.  Foundation Trainees, either singly or in pairs, can never work alone overnight in this department so no swaps can be made that would result in two F2s being on the night shift.  Swaps must be communicated to my secretary Gillian.  


We will accommodate annual leave and study leave but for any swaps for weekends or days off that are outwith your annual leave you must make arrangements with your own colleagues and inform Gillian of the changes.  Study leave is discretionary (it is not an absolute entitlement) and will be granted providing the rota can accommodate it.  Only two doctors are allowed leave at any time and we will tell you how this is arranged when you join us.  If as a group you are keen to maximise your study leave it is best to plan ahead and ask well in advance.  Remember that protected teaching, including Thursday teaching, takes up some of your study leave allowance.  Exam/interview leave etc will not normally be granted without six weeks’ notice – patients’ needs must always come first.  For any compulsory training days you must give six weeks’ notice so that we can arrange the rota.  If you do not, we will not be able to accommodate your training and your Head of School will be informed.  

F2 trainees will be entitled to eight days’ annual leave during this four month attachment as well as one day in lieu of stat day which will be appended to existing leave to make up two weeks of complete leave in all.  

Other trainees are entitled to 12.5 days of annual leave.  Again normally stat days are appended to annual leave to make up three and a half weeks during this six month attachment.  

Cover for unexpected sick leave is automatically the responsibility of the other doctors on a rota for the first 72 hours.  Thereafter, the Trust makes vigorous attempts to find cover but if this is not possible it still remains the responsibility of those of us who are employed by this department.  

This is the first of many e-mails to you – we are a large department with lots happening all the time so it is essential that you check your e-mail daily unless you are on leave and that you respond to messages promptly.  If there is some reason why this is not possible for you, you must tell us as soon as possible otherwise we will assume that you are receiving all of our e-mail communications within 24 hours.  An automatic confirmation of delivery system is in place as well.  

We will also be using e-mail to send you out some EM-related study to support your work here and to provide you with certification of self-directed learning hours.

Hope to see you on 2 August if not before.

Yours sincerely
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MARK JENKINS
CONSULTANT IN EMERGENCY MEDICINE
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Antrim Hospital, 45 Bush Road, Antrim, BT41 2RL
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